REFERENCES

- Allowed, A. G. (2011, May 31). *Bi-Partisan Congressional Event, Wed., June 1: All Girls Allowed Launches Coalition to End Gendercide*. Retrieved from PR Newswire: https://www.prnewswire.com/news-releases/bi-partisan-congressional-event-wed-june-1-all-girls-allowed-launches-coalition-to-end-gendercide-122865659.html
- Allowed, A. G. (2013). *Who We Are*. Retrieved from All Girls Allowed: http://www.allgirlsallowed.org/about/whowe-are
- Andersen, E. (2012, May 30). *Isn't It Time to Outlaw Gendercide?* Retrieved from The Daily Signal: http://dailysignal.com/2012/05/30/isnt-it-time-to-outlaw-gendercide/
- Andersen, K. (2012, December 12). Seeking 30,000 'prayer warriors' to help stop forced abortion in China.

 Retrieved from Life Site:

 https://www.lifesitenews.com/news/seeking-30000-prayer-warriors-to-help-stop-forced-abortion-in-china
- Baculinao, E. (2004, September 14). *China grapples with legacy of its 'missing girls'*. Retrieved from NBC News:

 http://www.nbcnews.com/id/5953508/ns/world_news/t/china-grapples-legacy-its-missing-girls/
- Bank, W. (2017). Fertility rate, total (births per woman). New York: The World Bank.

- Barboza, D. (2012, June 15). *China Suspends Family Planning Workers After Forced Abortion*. Retrieved from The New Yorks Times: http://www.nytimes.com/2012/06/16/world/asia/china-suspends-family-planning-workers-after-forced-
 - -suspends-family-planning-workers-after-forcedabortion.html?mtrref=www.google.co.id&mtrref=ww w.nytimes.com
- BBC. (2004, August 12). *Chinese given perks to have girls*. Retrieved from BBC News: http://news.bbc.co.uk/2/hi/asia-pacific/3557898.stm
- BBC. (2012, May 17). *Bob Fu, the US activist supporting Chen.* Retrieved from BBC News:
 http://www.bbc.com/news/world-asia-china-18102519
- Braddick, I. (2017, October 7). *China's Trafficking Problem*. Retrieved from The World of Chinese: http://www.theworldofchinese.com/2017/07/chinastrafficking-problem/
- Brooks, R. (2013, 3 4). *China's biggest problem? Too many men*. Retrieved from CNN: http://edition.cnn.com/2012/11/14/opinion/chinachallenges-one-child-brooks/
- Brooks, R. (2013, March 5). *China's biggest problem? Too many men*. Retrieved from CNN: http://edition.cnn.com/2012/11/14/opinion/chinachallenges-one-child-brooks
- Brooks, R. (2013, March 4). *China's biggest problem? Too many men*. Retrieved from CNN: http://edition.cnn.com/2012/11/14/opinion/chinachallenges-one-child-brooks/
- Carner, T. (2007). *Indifference or just silence? Gendercide in China*. Retrieved from www.taliacarner.com.
- Casey, S. B. (2012, July 31).

 COMMUNICATION/COMPLAINT TO THE UNITED

 NATIONS COMMISSION ON THE STATUS OF

 WOMEN. Retrieved from All Girls Allowed:

 http://www.allgirlsallowed.org/sites/default/files/Coali

- tion%20to%20End%20Violence%20Against%20Preg nant%20Women_Complaint%20to%20the%20U.N.%20Commission%20on%20Status%20of%20Women%20%287.31.12%29.pdf
- Cheng, J. (2014, July 26). *China Beachhead*. Retrieved from WorldMagazine: https://world.wng.org/2014/07/china beachhead
- Cheng, J. (2014, July 15). *In China, pro-life movement gets toehold*. Retrieved from Baptist Press: http://www.bpnews.net/42967/in-china-prolife
 - movement-gets-toehold
- Cheng, J. (2014, July 15). *In China, pro-life movement gets toehold*. Retrieved from Baptist Press: http://www.bpnews.net/42967/in-china-prolifemovement-gets-toehold
- Cheng, J. (2014, July 15). *In China, pro-life movement gets toehold*. Retrieved from Baptist Press: http://www.bpnews.net/42967/in-china-prolifemovement-gets-toehold
- Cheung, L. (2005, September 8). Blind Chinese Activist

 Describes 38-Hour Kidnapping by Shandong

 Officials. Retrieved from Radio Free Asia:

 https://www.rfa.org/english/news/china_kidnapping20050908.html
- China, C.-E. C. (2015). *China's New "Two-Child Policy" and The Continuation of Massive Crimes Against Women and Children*. Washington: U.S. GOVERNMENT PUBLISHING OFFICE.
- ChinaAid. (n.d.). *Bob Fu*. Retrieved from ChinaAId: http://www.chinaaid.org/p/bob-fu.html
- ChinaAid. (n.d.). *Our Mission*. Retrieved from ChinaAid: http://www.chinaaid.org/p/the-mission.html
- ChinaAid. (n.d.). *Partners*. Retrieved from ChinaAid: http://www.chinaaid.org/p/partners.html
- Chretien, C. (2017, February 2). Women's rights advocate: We have 'unprecedented' opportunity to end forced

- abortion in China. Retrieved from Life Site News: https://www.lifesitenews.com/news/reggie-littlejohn-to-students-this-is-an-unprecedented-moment-in-history-go
- Cummings, H. (2010, October 6). *Three decades of one-child policy plagues China*. Retrieved from Baptist Press: http://www.bpnews.net/33809/
- Daily, C. (2004, July 08). 'Care For Girls' gaining momentum.

 Retrieved from China Daily:

 http://www.chinadaily.com.cn/english/doc/200407/08/content_346700.htm
- DCAF. (2005). Women in an Insecure World Violence against Women Facts, Figures, and Analysis. Geneva: Geneva Centre for the Democratic Control of Armed.
- Derois, E. (2016, August 3). Reggie Littlejohn: Leading the Fight to Stop Forced Abortion and Gendercide in China. Retrieved from Life News: http://www.lifenews.com/2016/08/03/reggie-littlejohn-leading-the-fight-to-stop-forced-abortion-and-gendercide-in-china/
- Economist, T. (2010, March 4). *The worldwide war on baby girls*. Retrieved from The Economist: http://www.economist.com/node/15636231
- Ellis, C. (2015, March 21). *U.N. Complicit in Worldwide War on Women*. Retrieved from http://mobile.wnd.com/2015/03/u-n-complicit-in-worldwide-war-on-women/
- Ertelt, S. (2015, March 19). UN Has Made No Progress in Ending Forced Abortions or Gendercide in China.

 Retrieved from Life News:
 http://www.lifenews.com/2015/03/19/un-has-made-no-progress-in-ending-forced-abortions-orgendercide-in-china/
- Ervine, P. (2011, February 4). *Can China be Defined as an Authoritarian State?* Retrieved from E-International Relation Students: http://www.e-

- ir.info/2011/02/04/can-china-be-defined-as-an-authoritarian-state/
- EU. (2011, July 12). Written questions by Members of the European Parliament and their answers given by a European Union institution. Retrieved from EUR-Lex: http://eur-lex.europa.eu/legal-content/EN/TXT/?uri=uriserv:OJ.CE.2013.219.01.000 1.01.ENG
- EU. (2012). European Parliament resolution of 8 October 2013 on Gendercide: the missing women? . Retrieved from European Parliament: http://www.europarl.europa.eu/sides/getDoc.do?pubRef=-//EP//NONSGML+TA+P7-TA-2013-0400+0+DOC+PDF+V0//EN
- EU. (2012, July 4). *Joint Motion for A Resolution*. Retrieved from European Parliament:

 http://www.europarl.europa.eu/sides/getDoc.do?type=
 MOTION&reference=P7-RC-2012388&language=EN
- Fetterly, M. (2014, November 6). Sex Trafficking and China's One Child Policy. Retrieved from The Diplomat: http://thediplomat.com/2014/11/sex-trafficking-and-chinas-one-child-policy/
- Fine, L. (2005, November 18). *Many women victim of 'gendercide,' study finds*. Retrieved from The Star Online:

 https://www.thestar.com.my/news/world/2005/11/18/many-women-victim-of-gendercide-study-finds/
- France-Presse, A. (2012, July 6). *EU parliament condemns China forced abortions*. Retrieved from Inquirer: http://newsinfo.inquirer.net/224353/eu-parliament-condemns-china-forced-abortions
- Francis, B. (2012). To the Senate Finance & Public Administration Committee Submission on Senator Madigan's Bill to end medicare benefits for gendercide abortion . Victoria: Endeavour Forum Inc.

- Francis, B. (2013). To the Senate Finance & Public Administration Committee Submission on Senator Madigan's Bill to end medicare benefits for gendercide abortions. Victoria: Endeavour Forum Inc.
- Guangcheng, C. (2015). *The Barefoot Lawyer*. New York: Library of Congress Cataloging-in-Publication Data.
- Guisso, R. W. (1981). Thunder Over the Lake: The Five Classics and the Perception of Woman in Early China. *Berghahn Books*, 51.
- Hesketh, T. (2011, September 6). The consequences of son preference and sex-selective abortion in China and other Asian countries. Retrieved from CMAJ: http://www.cmaj.ca/content/183/12/1374
- James, F. (2011, August 23). *Biden's Comment On China's One-Child Policy Spurs Anti-Abortion Ire*. Retrieved from National Public Radio: https://www.npr.org/sections/itsallpolitics/2011/08/23/139879736/bidens-comment-on-chinas-one-child-policy-spurs-anti-abortion-ire
- Jenzabar. (n.d.). *Affiliates*. Retrieved from The Jenzabar Foundation:
 http://www.thejenzabarfoundation.org/our-work/affiliates/
- Jimmerson, J. (1990). Female Infanticide in China: An Examination of Cultural and Legal Norms. *Pacific Basin Law Journal*, 52.
- Jimmerson, J. (1990). FEMALE INFANTICIDE IN CHINA: AN EXAMINATION OF CULTURAL AND LEGAL NORMS. *Pacific Basin Law Journal*, 50.
- Jing, Z. (2013, February 13). For one Chinese mother, the one child policy is a horror that must end. Retrieved from Asia News: http://www.asianews.it/news-en/For-one-Chinese-mother,-the-one-child-policy-is-a-horror-that-must-end-27127.html
- Junhong, C. (2001). Prenatal Sex Determination and Sex-Selective Abortion in Rural Central China. *Population Council*, 273.

- Junhong, C. (2001). Prenatal Sex Determination and Sex-Selective Abortion in Rural Central China. *Population Council*, 260.
- Junhong, C. (2001). Prenatal Sex Determination and Sex-Selective Abortion in Rural Central China. *Population Council*, 275.
- Junhong, C. (2001). Prenatal Sex Determination and Sex-Selective Abortion in Rural Central China. *Population Council*, 274.
- Kalantry, S. (2014). Replacing Myths with Facts: Sex-Selective Abortion Laws in the United States. University of Chicago Law School. International Human Rights Clinic, 23.
- Keck, M. E. (2014). *Activist Beyond Borders Advocacy Networks in International Politics*. London: Cornell University Press.
- Kiener, R. (2013). Gendercide Crisis. In C. Researcher, *Global Issues* (p. 273). United States of America: SAGE Publications Inc.
- Kim, J. H. (2014, June 12). *China Deports North Korean Workers Forced Into Sex Trade*. Retrieved from Radio Free Asia:
 http://www.rfa.org/english/news/korea/deportation-06122014162010.html
- Latcha, K. (2012). Does the U.S. have the Moral Authority to Criticize China's Human Rights? *The York Scholar*, 23.
- Li, S. (2007). Imbalanced Sex Ratio at Birth and Comprehensive Intervention in China. 4 th Asia Pacific Conference on Reproductive and Sexual Health and Rights (p. 5). Hyderabad: United Nations Population Fund.
- Li, S. (2007). Imbalanced Sex Ratio at Birth and Comprehensive Intervention in China. 4 th Asia Pacific Conference on Reproductive and Sexual Health and Rights (p. 4). HYDERABAD: United Nations Population Funds.

- Li, S. (2012). China's Missing Girls in the Three Decades from 1980. *Asian Women*, 65.
- Li, X. (1995). License To Coerce: Violence Against Women, State Responsibility, and Legal Failures in China's Family-Planning Program. *Yale Journal of Law and Feminism*, 152 - 153.
- Liisanantti, A. (2012). *GENDERCIDE: THE MISSING WOMEN*. Brussels: European Parliament.
- Ling, C. (2011). 2011 Report on Gendercide and China's One-Child Policy. Boston: All Girls Allowed.
- Ling, C. (2011). 2011 Report on Gendercide and China's One-Child Policy. Boston: All Girls Allowed.
- Ling, C. (2011). *A Heart for Freedom* . Illinois: Tyndale House Publishers, Inc.
- Ling, C. (2011). A heart for freedom: the remarkable journey of a young dissident, her daring escape, and her quest to free China's daughters. Illinois: Tyndale House Publisher, Inc.
- Ling, C. (2012). 2012 Report on Gendercide and the One-Child Policy. Boston: All Girls Allowed.
- Ling, C. (2012). 2012 Report on Gendercide and the One-Child Policy. Boston: All Girls Allowed.
- Ling, C. (2012). Report on Gendercide and the One-Child Policy. Boston: All Girls Allowed.
- Littlejohn, R. (2011, March 21). Reggie Littlejohn Testifies on One Child Policy at European and British Parliaments. Retrieved from Women's Rights Without Frontiers:

 http://www.womensrightswithoutfrontiers.org/blog/reggie-littlejohn-to-speak-at-european-and-british-parliaments-on-one-child-policy/
- Littlejohn, R. (2012, May 19). *Chen Arrives in the US!*Retrieved from Women's Rights Without Frontiers:
 http://www.womensrightswithoutfrontiers.org/index.php?nav=chen-guangcheng
- Littlejohn, R. (2012, July 9). Feng Jianmei, the European Parliament and Forced Abortion: Reggie Littlejohn's

- Congressional Testimony Today. Retrieved from Women's Rights Without Frontiers: http://www.womensrightswithoutfrontiers.org/blog/fe
- nttp://www.womensrightswithoutfrontiers.org/blog/fong-jianmei-the-european-parliament-and-forced-abortion-reggie-littlejohns-congressional-testimony-today/
- Littlejohn, R. (2015, July 30). China's One Child Policy
 Drives Sexual Slavery World Day Against
 Trafficking in Persons. Retrieved from Womens
 Rights Without Frontiers:
 http://www.womensrightswithoutfrontiers.org/blog/?p
 =2034
- Littlejohn, R. (2015, March 27). Reggie Littlejohn Speaks at United Nations Three Times Charges Complicity with Forced Abortion in China. Retrieved from Women's Rights Without Frontiers:
 http://www.womensrightswithoutfrontiers.org/blog/re ggie-littlejohn-speaks-at-united-nations-three-times-charges-complicity-with-forced-abortion-in-china/
- Littlejohn, R. (2015, December 1). WRWF's Reggie Littlejohn to Testify at the U.S. Congress Thursday. Retrieved from Women's Rights Without Frontiers: http://www.womensrightswithoutfrontiers.org/blog/wrwfs-reggie-littlejohn-to-testify-at-the-u-s-congress-thursday/
- Littlejohn, R. (n.d.). *Mission*. Retrieved from Women's Rights Without Frontiers:
 http://www.womensrightswithoutfrontiers.org/index.php?nav=mission
- Liu, S.-S. (2004). Where Have All The Young Girls Gone? *Human Right in China*, 50.
- Lum, T. (2013). Human Rights in China and U.S. Policy: Issues for the 113th Congress. *Congressional Research Service*, 30.
- Mungello, D. E. (2008). *Drowning Girls in China Female Infanticide since 1650*. Maryland: Rowman & Littlefield Publishers, Inc.

- Nations, U. (2013). The elimination and prevention of all forms of violence against women and girls: Agreed Conclusions. New York: Commission on the Status of Women.
- Pan, P. P. (2005, August 27). Who Controls the Family?
 Retrieved from The Washington Post:
 http://www.washingtonpost.com/wpdyn/content/article/2005/08/26/AR2005082601756.ht
 ml
- Press, B. (2014, July 15). *In China, pro-life movement gets toehold*. Retrieved from Townhall: https://townhall.com/news/religion/2014/07/15/inchina-prolife-movement-gets-toehold-n1862505
- Raddatz, M. (2012, April 30). *Chinese Dissident Chen Guangcheng's Daring Escape*. Retrieved from ABC News: http://abcnews.go.com/International/chinese-dissident-chen-guangchengs-daring-escape/story?id=16241439
- Rights, T. A. (2015). *Chapter 7. Advocacy*. Retrieved from The Advocates of Human Rights: http://www.theadvocatesforhumanrights.org/uploads/c h_7_2.pdf
- Sagnip, J. (2015, December 10). Smith Urges Visa Ban
 Targeting Chinese Officials Complicit in Forced
 Abortions. Retrieved from U.S. Congressman Chris
 Smith Representing New Jersey's 4th District:
 https://chrissmith.house.gov/news/documentsingle.asp
 x?DocumentID=398628
- Schwarzwalder, R. (2015, 11 13). *On Children, China, America, and Abortion*. Retrieved from Family Research Council: http://www.frc.org/twochildpolicy
- Senthilingam, M. (2016, October 13). *How quickly can China come back from its one-child policy?* Retrieved from CNN: http://edition.cnn.com/2016/10/13/health/china-one-child-policy-population-growth/index.html
- Sikkink, K. (1999). *Activists beyond Borders*. Ithaca: Cornell University Press.

- Sikkink, K. (1999). Transnational Advocacy Network in International and Regional Politics. *Harvard Education*, 91.
- Starr, P. (2016, April 18). *State Dept. Report: 23 Million Abortions Annually in China--More Than 63,000 a Day.* Retrieved from CNS News: http://www.cnsnews.com/news/article/penny-starr/state-dept-human-rights-report-estimated-23-million-abortions-china-last
- Steinbock, B. (2017, April 4). Preventing Sex-Selective
 Abortions in America: A Solution in Search of a
 Problem. Retrieved from The Hastings Center:
 https://www.thehastingscenter.org/preventing-sex-selective-abortions-america-solution-search-problem/
- Tatum, S. (2017, October 3). *House passes ban on abortion after 20 weeks of pregnancy*. Retrieved from CNN: https://edition.cnn.com/2017/10/03/politics/house-vote-abortion-after-20-week-ban/index.html
- Teyler, P. E. (1995, September 6). *HILLARY CLINTON, IN CHINA, DETAILS ABUSE OF WOMEN*. Retrieved from The New York Times: http://www.nytimes.com/1995/09/06/world/hillary-clinton-in-china-details-abuse-of-women.html
- Tiefenbrun, S. (2008). Gendercide and the Cultural Context of Sex. *Fordham International Law Journal*, 731-731.
- Tran, H. (2013). How Gender Inequality and the One-Child Policy Gave Rise to the Female Suicide Rate in China. *CONF* 723, 4.
- UN. (1948). *Universal Declaration of Human Rights*. Paris: United Nations.
- UN. (1979). Convention on the Elimination of All Forms of Discrimination against Women. New York: United Nations.
- UN. (1995). *Beijing Declaration and Platform for Action*. Beijing: UN Women.
- UNICEF. (2014). Children in China: An Atlas of Social Indicator. UNICEF.

- Warren, M. A. (1986). *Gendercide : the implications of sex selection*. Lanham: Totowa, N.J. : Rowman & Allanheld.
- Winkler, E. (2014, June 28). *China's One-Child Policy May Be Making the Country More Violent*. Retrieved from New Republic:

 https://newrepublic.com/article/118439/chinas-one-child-policy-may-be-making-country-more-violent
- WND. (2012, June 19). *CLOCK TOLLING ON FORCED ABORTIONS*. Retrieved from WND: http://www.wnd.com/2012/06/clock-tolling-onforced-abortions/
- Worldwide, O. (2011). Against Her Will Forced and Coerced Sterilization of Women Worldwide. Open Society Foundations.
- Xie, Y. (2013). Gender and Family in Contemporary China. *Population Studies Center Research Report*, 3.
- Yuesheng, S. (1987). The One-Child Policy in China Today. Journal of Comparative Family Studies, 312.
- Zbierski, J. (2010, December 2). *Gendercide in China*. Retrieved from Academia. Edu: https://www.academia.edu/34400700/_Gendercide_in_China_Globalisation_and_Human_Rights
- Zhang, J. (2017). *The Evolution of China's One-Child Policy* and Its Effects on Family Outcomes. Nashville: American Economic Association.
- Zhang, J. (2017). The Evolution of China's One-Child Policy and Its Effects on Family Outcomes. *The Journal of Economic Perspectives*, 143.
- Zhou, V. (2016, October 27). *China has world's most skewed* sex ratio at birth again. Retrieved from South China Morning Post: http://www.scmp.com/news/china/policies-politics/article/2040544/chinas-demographic-time-

bomb-still-ticking-worlds-most